
Our Lady’s Hall Parish Centre 

Activity Report  
 

Similar to the school or college year September 2018 to June July 2019 activities in 

our Lady’s Hall are now winding down for summer holidays but raring to go again in 

September 2019 

 

It has been a very busy year in every aspect between administrative requirements, 

management of the users and a learning curve for all volunteers involved 

 

During the year are Lady’s Hall was used by the parish, groups and other users. It was 

very encouraging to see so many of our parishioners both adults and children taking 

part in all the activities 

 

Community Groups 

The Order of Malta, DCU Recovery Unit, Marino Football Club, Thai Chi, Dublin 

City Ballet, Zumba fitness, The Brickx Lego Club (Saturdays), The Brickx Lego Club 

(After School), Mindfulness, Yoga (pregnancy), Yoga (general), Painting (Art), and 

Irish Dancing for Children (Saturdays) 

 

Other Users 

Carragh Court Residents, Elton Court Residents, Funeral Groups x 2, Scouting Ireland 

(Training), Fairview Psycho Therapy Centre (Training) and Fairview Credit Union 

(Meeting) 

 

Parish Events 

First Communions (St Josephs & St. Mary’s ) reception, Graduation of St. Joseph’s 

students and an evening of Thanks for all parish volunteers. 

 

We have six new enquiries from groups who have expressed a wish to start in 

September. There were other enquiries throughout the year but the enquirers did not 

follow up on their initial contacts.   

 

So we have had a busy year and we have learned a lot.  Hopefully we can use this 

experience as we move forward into year two. 

 

We give a big THANKS to all those who helped “in any way” to make our first year 

in Our Lady’s Hall a great success.  

 

Anyone who wants to make an enquiry about booking the Hall, please contact the 

parish office or return the “Enquiry Form” to the Parish Office. 


